Bethel Preschool November Newsletter 2018



The month of November at Bethel Preschool is always devoted to thanking God for the changes in fall. We watch the busy squirrels in our play yard collecting food for the winter. We hear the honking geese flying in a "v" overhead, heading south for the winter. Special farm toys will make their appearance in the classroom as we talk about farmers, harvest time, and life on the farm. Did you know the 3-Day class can be seen milking a cow? Thank you God for the wonderful world He made for us to share!

3-Day Preschool News

The <u>3-Day</u> class will be making a special "Thank You, God" book to help them remember all the things God gives them. They will prepare the food and then celebrate Thanksgiving with a special Bethel Thanksgiving Feast on Monday November 19th. Thanksgiving Day is the special celebration that concludes this month. We remember to thank God for all the rich blessings He bestows on us: family, friends, homes, clothes, good food, and best of all, His Son, Jesus.





Even though it is getting chilly, the children love to play outdoors. Please send your child to school with adequate outerwear. Even though the children have individual cubbies, be sure to **label the outerwear with your last name** so we can help your child to identify his or her own clothing once it's removed from the cubby area.

2-Day Parent Teacher

Conferences

The month of November starts off with fall conferences for the families of the 2-Day class on Friday, Nov. 2. Those children will not have preschool on that day. The gym will be open for the preschool children who come along with their parents. Please consider trading off babysitting time in the gym with the person before or after your conference if you need to bring your child with you. This conference is a chance for parents to chat with your child's teachers. The teachers will also let you know how your child has adjusted to the preschool program. Please let us know about any questions or concerns you have relating to your child and our preschool program here at Bethel. The more we know and understand your child, the better we can guide him or her during this first education experience. (The 3-Day class will have their conferences in the spring. The 3-Day class has school on

Now that cold and flu season is upon us, please reread the section in the handbook on illness. If your child has a fever or has vomited within the past 24 hours, please keep him or her at home for another day to make sure the illness has truly passed. If your child looks like he or she doesn't feel well, or if you think he or she is coming down with something, trust your intuition and keep your child home for the day. Please call or email the office to let us know your child's symptoms so we can alert others about what to watch for in their child. We'll all be healthier and happier that way.

Dates to Remember:

11/2 - 2 Day Conferences NO SCHOOL (2 Day)

11/14 – Bookmobile

11/19 – 3 Day Thanksgiving Feast

Wed.-Fri. Nov. 21, 22, 23 Thanksgiving Holiday - NO SCHOOL (both classes)

11/28 - Devotion with Pastor Squires